


March 27, 2022 

 

Dear Mayor Clark and City of Saskatoon Councillors, 

 

Tomorrow, you will be voting on whether to continue to mandate mask wearing in our City Facilities, 
including city buses.  I hope you will choose to drop this mandate. 

As someone who cares deeply for Saskatoon citizens, just as you do, I would hope you can listen to 
another side of the mask.  I personally don’t think they work.  Would I have date to support this?  Yes, I 
could find some, but that doesn’t seem to matter much.  Data from all sides, gets bandied about and we 
tend to read what we believe in.  So be it. What’s important is that you trust what I have to say, and you 
give me as much weight as those who promote the wearing of masks.   

The virus is too tiny to be contained by a mask.  It will find its way regardless of a mask.  What is 
important is good hygiene and good health. Sneezing into an elbow or tissue, disposing of a tissue.  
What is equally important is to take at least 6,000 IU of Vit D per day in the winter/spring months and 
2,000 IU in the summer.  That way if a virus makes its way to you, you can fight it. You can also build a 
good immunity that way for the next go round. Further, stay home if you are sick, wash your hands 
after, you know what.   

Some may argue that there are those who can’t afford Vit D.  Maybe we could distribute that instead of 
masks! There sure has been a lot of money poured into an unsure thing, whereas Vit D is a given. An 
those little pills wouldn’t pollute our streets and create a mess of used (bioharzardous?) masks laying 
around with people’s bacteria still clinging to them with potential disease.  

Masks also reduce the amount of oxygen entering a person’s body and that just can’t be good!  Besides, 
we exhale what, into them? Ugh. 

The other beauty of removing a mask mandate is that if people do believe in them, they have the choice 
of wearing them.  Pretty simple.  And the people who don’t want to wear them, can show their smile, 
breathe fresh air, build their little army of immunity inside their bodies. 

Thank you for reading my letter.  Please give Saskatonians the choice of whether they want to wear a 
mask or not. 

 

Florence Paquette 

 


